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From the Pastors          
 

“Sent…with Forgiveness” (2021-22 Ministry Year Theme) 

 “Jesus said to them again, “Peace be with you. As the Father has sent me, even so I am 

sending you.” And when he had said this, he breathed on them and said to them, “Receive 

the Holy Spirit. If you forgive the sins of any, they are forgiven them; if you withhold forgiveness 

from any, it is withheld.”” (John 20:21-23). 

As we look to the year ahead, we reflect upon the question, “What kind of church does Jesus 

want us to be?” 

 
We are "Sent…" - Reflections from the Gospel of John 

Sent with a purpose (John 4:34; 5:30; 6:38; 9:4; 14:24) 

Sent with forgiveness (John 20:21-23) 

Sent into the world (John 17:15-18) 

 

The word “sent” appears repeatedly within the Gospel of John—not only on the lips of the 

author, but on the lips of Jesus as well. It emphasizes the theme throughout the Gospel and in 

some ways it comes to a climax here in John 20, as a transition of ministries takes place—the 

resurrected Jesus prepares to depart to the Father’s side and the disciples are now sent in his 

stead to continue and multiply the ongoing mission of Jesus. 

This month we celebrate the great events of not just the Christian Church, but the great events 

of history as Jesus dies on the cross and raises from the tomb, unleashing a powerful force of 

restorative hope into the world. The disciples when they emerge from the heartache and 

hardship of Holy Week will be changed men and women. They will not be the same clumsy 

and fumbling learners. They will now emerge as a people set on fire by a mission. They boldly 

step forward to proclaim the message. See the book of Acts! They refuse to step down from 

confrontations no matter what the costs. See the book of Acts! They give of themselves in 

radical care, concern, and generosity in a way that the world has hardly ever seen. See the 

book of Acts!  

What has now prepared them for such a bold stance? While some may argue that it is the 

power of seeing Christ raised from the dead, I might argue it is the overwhelming personal 

experience of grace that they receive from the resurrected Lord Jesus. They all had 

abandoned. They all had given up hope. They all had forgotten who they were and who Jesus 

was to them. They all were crushed by the menacing violence that Jesus received at the 

hands of so many. And yet, Jesus did not shame them. He did not guilt them. Jesus did not 

make them grovel in penance and prove themselves obedient. No, Jesus didn’t do any of 

that. He radically welcomed them with a word of peace (see John 20:21). He breathed life 

and hope and promise into them through the gift of the Spirit (see John 20:22). He entrusted 

them with perhaps the greatest privilege there can be to carry his very authority to forgive the 

sins, as we are SENT with this same gift of grace that others may enjoy the same overwhelming 

personal experience of grace. 

We pray for God’s Spirit to stir in our hearts and lives this Holy Week. We pray for God’s promises 

to refresh us and equip us this Holy Week. We pray for God’s powerful word of commissioning 

be heard not just “of” the disciples, but heard personally by us as well, for we have the 

greatest gift there can be, the ability to carry with us the love, forgiveness, and reconciliation 

of Christ. How does Paul put it?  

“Therefore, we are ambassadors for Christ, God making his appeal through us.  

          We implore you on behalf of Christ, be reconciled to God”      

- 2 Corinthians 5:20 

God’s Peace, Pastor Kurt Ebert 
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Staff Spotlight / Volunteer Focus  

Dave Honebrink 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What is your role at Calvary?   

7th grade homeroom and PE teacher, middle 

school math teacher, basketball and track  

assistant coach. 

What is your favorite thing about serving at Calvary? 

It is a toss-up between the teachers I am blessed to 

work with every day, being able to see my own kids 

in the hallways, and the community of families I 

spend time with teaching and coaching. 

Who has been the biggest influence on your faith? 

Why?   

This is a hard question, but I would say Dr. Paavola 

from college at CUW. He was one of my Theology 

professors who was passionate about his teaching 

and faith, relatable to students, and had a joy 

about his calling that I hope to display to my own 

students. 

Favorite Book/Verse of the Bible?  

I enjoy the book of Judges, and teaching it to my 

7th grade class because it is a story of God’s  

people making mistakes and still having a chance 

to come back to God as His chosen people. It is an 

account of judges who we may think were  

outcasts or unfit for the task, but God used for His 

purpose. 

Favorite Dessert?   

I enjoy desserts, but I get more excited about  

tacos—you can ask my kids! 

What is one thing that the people of Calvary can keep 

in their prayers for your area of ministry? 

I use my time and talents in the location God wants 

me to be. 

Sandra Wilson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

What is your role at Calvary?   

Director of Compassion Ministry Team 

What motivates you to give of your time and  

talent in this way? 

The nominating committee asked me to serve 

Calvary as the Director of the Compassion  

Ministry Team, and after I prayed about the  

request, I felt God telling me to serve Him in this 

ministry. 

What is your favorite thing about serving at Calvary? 

I truly enjoy working with other members of  

Calvary in serving God. It’s a wonderful  

opportunity to get to know other people in the 

congregation, and I never feel as blessed as I 

do when I’m helping others. 

Favorite Book/Verse of the Bible? 

Matthew 6:21—”For where your treasure is, there 

will your heart be also.” 

Favorite Dessert?  

German Chocolate Cake 

What is one thing that the people of Calvary can 

keep in their prayers for your area of ministry? 

Guide us to find the people and ministries God 

wants us to serve. 
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General News 

Easter Sunday Breakfast  

Easter breakfast is back! Our youth are excited to offer a light breakfast on Easter 

morning, Sun., Apr 17, from 9:00-10:30 a.m. This meal will be served in the gym and 

will include pastries, fruit, coffee, and juice. There is no cost to attend. However, if 

you wish to give a donation, all money received will help fund the high school youth 

group’s trip the National Youth Gathering this summer in Houston, Texas.  

Lenten Midweeks “The Gospel in Seven Words”  

Peter calls us to be prepared always to give a reason for the hope we have as  

Christians (1 Ptr 3:15). Christians have the best news in the world! But are we  

prepared to share it? Our midweek worship will consider the many ways in which the 

Scriptures share the good news of Jesus. Join us this Lent each Wednesday through 

April 6.  

Wed, Apr 6 (6:30 p.m.) - “The Gospel in Your Words” Matthew 16:13-17 

Maundy Thursday Congregational Meal 

April 14 from 4:45—6:15 p.m. 

The Spiritual Care Ministry Team invites you and your family to join us for a delicious 

meal between the two Maundy Thursday services. Join us after or before worship, as 

we connect with others in fellowship on this night that Jesus gathered his disciples 

around the table. A freewill offering will be gathered to support the mission work of 

Wycliffe Bible Translators. More details will be shared in the bulletin  

announcements. 

Easter Baskets for the Homebound 

The Sunday school children will again be making crafts and putting together Easter 

baskets for our homebound members.  Your donations of any of the following items 

by Sunday, April 3, would be much appreciated: large plastic Easter buckets, Easter 

grass, large cellophane basket bags, small fake spring flowers, candy, or any small 

gift items. 

Thrivent Members – Utilize Your Action Team Grants  

All Thrivent members are eligible to lead an “Action Team.” However, the number of 

teams a member can lead per year depends on membership type. Thrivent Action 

Teams start with a simple question: “Who can I help and how?” Calvary's Ministry 

Teams have several projects that could use the support provided by these Thrivent 

grants. Recent grants have included medicine for the El Salvador Mission Team, the 

Wycliffe mission luncheon, and the Sr. High Chili Cookoff.  

Contact the Stewardship Ministry Team about connecting your Thrivent grant to a 

project.  

mailto:stewardship@clcs.org
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General News 

Looking to serve? Do you have a name to suggest?  

Calvary’s Nominations Committee is beginning its work of recruiting volunteers for 

our congregation’s ministry teams and leadership positions. If you would like to  

volunteer or have a suggestion of someone who would be a good fit for a position, 

please let us know. Contact Kara Hiatt.  

 March Memorials 
 

 

 

In Memory of Steve Weeden:  

Dennis Haworth, Danny & Sharon Brewer 

Sunday School Attendance Awards Winter 2021-22 

                                                     Faithful       

 Damon Honebrink  Leyla Honebrink  Tyson Honebrink 

Paisley Langhammer Landon Madden  Theo Reifsteck 

LCMS Response – Help for Displaced Ukrainians   

The LCMS is reaching out with mercy through partner churches and agencies to 

those affected by the war in Ukraine. To provide assistance to those displaced by 

the war:  

Visit – lcms.org/givenow/displaced   

Text – LCMSUKRAINE to 41-444 or Call – 1-888-930-4438  

To find out more information about assistance efforts, visit: lcms.org/ukraine.   

Thank You to Our Volunteers! 

Thank you to our Eggs-traordinary volunteers for filling over 1,500 plastic eggs with 

candies for Calvary’s Easter egg hunt, scheduled for Saturday, April 9.  
 

                                                                     
           
 

 

https://www.lcms.org/givenow/displaced
https://www.lcms.org/ukraine
https://www.amazon.com/CafePress-Martin-Luthers-Morning-Prayer/dp/B00PGDK9S4/ref=pd_lpo_2?pd_rd_i=B00PGDK9S4&psc=1
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Stewardship Update  By Jake Allen,  Stewardship Ministry Team Director 
 

 
Lenten Offerings are designated for the Student Assistance Fund  

The Student Assistance fund provides monetary support for Calvary members studying to 

become church workers.  This year the offerings that are collected in the Lenten envelopes 

will be used for this purpose.  At present, Pastor Sam Troemel and seminary student Aaron 

Levenhagen are receiving support from this fund.  
 

Thrivent members – Choice Dollars  

Many Thrivent members are eligible to receive Choice Dollars.  Choice Dollars let eligible 

member clients choose where Thrivent distributes a portion of its funding each year. Your 

eligibility is based on insurance premiums and contract values. If you do have Choice  

Dollars available, please consider designating those dollars for Calvary Lutheran Church & 

School.  Most recently in March, 15 individuals designated $871 of Choice Dollars to  

Calvary. Thanks to those who chose Calvary as recipients of these funds. 

  

Also, please remember that All Thrivent members are eligible to lead a Thrivent Action 

Team.  Acton Team grants in an amount of up to $250 each are available for many pro-

jects at Calvary.  Have questions about connecting your Thrivent membership to a project? 

Contact Stewardship at stewardship@clcs.org. 
 

AmazonSmile Participation Opportunity 

AmazonSmile is a way for Calvary members to support Calvary every time you shop with 

Amazon, at no additional cost.  If you register for AmazonSmile when you shop at Amazon - 

and designate Calvary as your charity – Calvary will receive a portion of the eligible  

purchase price.   

The most recent results for Calvary participants in the AmazonSmile program are as follows: 

• Donations from AmazonSmile to Calvary was $80.33 in March 

• Cumulative donations amount to $756.92 

• 76 people have supported Calvary via AmazonSmile 

  

Thanks to everyone at Calvary who are participating in this program.  
 

Ukrainian Refugee Assistance 

As the situation in Ukraine continues, the church prays for peace and for those in harm’s 

way. We also are concerned about how to provide for those affected. 

The Office of International Mission of The Lutheran Church—Missouri Synod is working with 

several Lutheran church bodies and missionaries in Europe to help our brothers and sisters in 

Christ in the Evangelical Lutheran Church of Ukraine, Lutheran refugees and others  

affected by the violence. 

Please see the following link if you are moved to provide financial support to this  

humanitarian effort (https://www.lcms.org/ukraine).  Gifts to the LCMS, including Mission 

Central, are restricted to providing aid and assistance to persons displaced by the war in 

Ukraine.  The LCMS will issue grants to/through our Lutheran partners in the region best  

positioned to provide compassionate care in Christ’s name to those fleeing the conflict. 

Stewardship Emphasis 

https://www.lcms.org/ukraine
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Communications 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SUGGESTED ITEMS: 
 

1) Books  

2) Movies 

3) Music 

4) Tools 

5) Garden 

6) Sports Gear 

7) Small Appliances 

8) Kitchen 

9) Glassware / Dishes  

10)   Crafts 

11)   Holiday 

12)   Linens 

13)   Antiques  

 

 
 

The yard sale will be held on Saturday, June 4th from 8am – 3pm in the school gym.  

Donation drop-off information will be posted in May. Volunteers will be needed to set up, 

help shoppers during the day, and clean up afterwards. More information on needed  

volunteers will be shared next month.  Contact Paula Fisk (paulaiimc@aol.com) or Candy 

O’Bryan (cobryan66@aol.com) with any questions. 

Your donations of GENTLY USED items 

are needed for the  

JUNE 4th YARD SALE 

Please help by pre-pricing your items 

and hanging onto them  

until the week before the yard sale. 

NO CLOTHING OR SHOES. 

 

DONATION DROP-OFF INFORMATION 

WILL BE POSTED IN MAY. 

14)  Games 

15)  Toys 

16)  Baby Items   

17)  Pet Supplies 

18)  Musical Instruments 

19)  Home Furnishings  

20)  Furniture 

21)  Home Health 

22)  Purses 

23)  Personal Items 
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Jar of Coins 

Do you have a jar or some other receptacle where you place loose change? I still  

remember my Father’s jar that he had on his dresser - “Pennies from Heaven.” Even the 

smallest amount that he had in his pocket was seen by him to be a gift from God. At times 

we may desire more as we look past what God has already provided and richly given to us.  

The word ENOUGH comes to mind. ENOUGH satisfies. Even though we may seek to have a 

jar in which we deposit larger sums, ENOUGH grants well-being.   

 

When do you find yourself seeking after more when God has provided the blessings of 

ENOUGH? I begin to contemplate this as I see what someone else might have. The 9th and 

10th commandment become a real temptation as coveting enters my heart. At that point I 

stop and consider what others might covet of the blessings God has granted to me. This 

shatters my desire for more and moves my heart to give thanks for ENOUGH.   

 

As Jesus hung on the cross and cried, “It is Finished” His love erased ENOUGH filling our 

hearts with an eternally overflowing fountain of His sacrificial blood granting our eternal  

salvation.  This outpouring of His love is ours to lavishly share with others not counting the 

cost.   

 

When dad’s jar began to overflow he would take the coins to the bank and deposit them.  

We were all surprised at how much was in that jar when the individual pennies and nickels 

we added up.  We ask the Lord to create in us His Spirit seeking first His Kingdom and  

thanking and praising Him for the gift of ENOUGH.  We walk each day in thanksgiving for the 

gifts that we do not realize or simply consider them automatic.  When we do indeed  

consider all of God’s love and grace as he tends and cares for us we are truly humbled and 

amazed.   

 

The tomb is empty!  Christ is Risen!  He is Risen INDEED!   Alleluia. Our cup overflows!! 
         

2022-23 School Registration 

Registrations for the 2022-23 school year are currently being accepted. Staffing and other 

needs are being planned as we open the doors to a new school year in August. Please 

contact the school office for additional information. Inquiries are to be directed to our  

Director of Admissions, Jennifer Skojac.   

 
National Day of Prayer 

Thursday, May 5 is the National Day of Prayer. Chapel will be held on this day beginning at 

8:15 a.m. We are so blessed to live in a country where freedoms allow for a day such as this.  

Every day is a day of prayer. We take it to the Lord. 

 
ILEARN State Test Window 

Students in 3rd-8th grade will take the ILEARN test between April 18th – May 13th.  Students will 

be taking their ILEARN tests online on their chrome books.  We thank our Tech 

Committee, Dustin Smith and Ethan Strange, for their expertise and efforts  

enabling this to occur.  

Calvary Lutheran School News from Principal Rensner 
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Calvary Lutheran School News from Principal Rensner 

Good Friday Chapel 

The students will gather for chapel at 2:15PM on Good Friday, April 15th.  All are invited to  

attend this service.  We will be dismissed to the cars in silence following chapel.   

 
Easter Monday- No School 

Calvary will be closed on Monday, April 18th for Easter Monday. This day is established to 

help assist families with Easter travels.  

 
Save the Date 

Our School Walk-a-Thon is scheduled for Friday, May 6th. More information regarding this 

event will be communicated as it is known. 

NEWS FROM LUTHERAN HIGH SCHOOL OF INDIANAPOLIS 

Apply for Gioe or Kespohl Scholarship 

Applications are now open for the Gioe and Kespohl Scholarships at lhsi.org.  

The Gioe Scholarship is awarded to a LHS senior or graduate who plans to enroll at a  

Lutheran college/university or seminary for the preaching or teaching ministry, or full-time 

parish worker. 

The Kespohl Scholarship is awarded to a student who is a member of one of the Greater 

Indianapolis Association of Lutheran Churches and plans to enroll at LHS for the upcoming 

academic year.  Applications are due by April 15. 

 
Nominations sought – LHS Alum of the Year 

LHS is seeking nominations for 2021–2022 Alumnus of the Year. Criteria for the award are: an 

active faith and involvement in the church; consistent service and leadership in their local 

community; and a record of achievement in their chosen profession. Nominate an alum at 

lhsi.org. 

 
Musicians Needed 

Musicians are invited to play in the LHS Spring Concert this May (Concert Band or Chamber 

Choir). The Spring Concert is scheduled for Sunday, May 15, 5:00-7:00 pm, with a dress  

rehearsal the day before, 1:00-4:00 pm. (Dates, times subject to change.) Instrumentalists 

are welcome to join either group. Woodwind, trombone, and percussion players are most 

needed. 

Interested? Contact Music Director Aaron Huesmann and we will distribute scores to you 

ASAP! 

 
Metal Recycling Event – May 5, 3:00 – 7:00 pm 

Save your unwanted metal and bring it to the LHS parking lot on Thursday, May 5,  

3:00 – 7:00 pm to be recycled. Many thanks to our business partner – Hanna’s Wrecker, 

Parts & Recycling. 

http://www.lhsi.org/
http://www.lhsi.org/
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Calvary’s Easter Egg Hunt 

Save the date for the Calvary Easter Egg hunt 
Saturday, April 9, 11:00 a.m.—1:00 p.m.   
 

Family activities 

• Puppet shows at 11:15 a.m. and 12:00 p.m. 

• Petting zoo, bounce houses and crafts from  

11:00a.m - 1:00 p.m. 
 

Easter Egg Hunt 

Ages 0-4 - 12:30 p.m. 

Ages 5-8 - 12:40 p.m. 

Ages 9-12 - 12:50 p.m. 
 

Free hotdogs, chips and drinks will be available throughout the 

event! 
 

Please join us and bring your neighbors and friends! 

Outreach Ministry 

Time for Planting 

Raised bed plot applications for Calvary’s Community Garden are currently  

available. Applications can be submitted through the church office. Beds are  

available to plant vegetables and/or flowers and are located off the south parking 

lot, southwest corner. Cost per plot is $20.00 
 

After new compost is delivered, the Committee will call a WORK DAY to spread the 

compost onto the 15 current raised beds. Cool weather seeds/plants such as peas, 

spinach, lettuce, broccoli, etc. may be planted at this time. With good weather, 

such plantings can occur anytime after April 1st. 
 

Individual or family gardeners benefit from planting the beds by enjoying healthy 

food for the family table. Calvary’s Community Garden also benefits several other 

community recipients. Three recipients for this year’s Community Garden efforts are 

Hunger, Inc. (Perry Township), Emmaus Lutheran Food Pantry (Fountain Square) and 

SENSE Charter School (Indianapolis). These groups receive support from the  

congregation through the vegetable harvest and donated funds raised through the 

Community Garden Spring and Fall Flower sales.  
 

VOLUNTEERS to assist throughout the growing season can contact any members of 

the Committee. Garden Committee contacts include Jake Allen, Mark Jung, Wayne 

Mayo, Joe Pluckebaum, Jim Richert, Art Wehrmeister, volunteering under Calvary’s 

Outreach Ministry led by Marv Hansen. 
 

There is NO CHARGE if you plant and tend a Garden Plot for one of our community 

recipients.  
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Fellowship Ministry 

Ash Wednesday Soup Supper Thank You! 

Thank you! - Calvary's Parish Fellowship team and El Salvador Mission team would like 

to thank everyone who attended and enjoyed the Ash Wednesday Soup supper  

offered between services. There were many compliments to the chefs who made 

delicious soups, yeast rolls and desserts!  We enjoyed serving you and thank you for 

your offerings of over $400 to help continue the efforts of the El Salvador mission 

team.   

Adult Ministry 

Lunch OUT!  Wednesday, April 6, 11:00 am                                 
 

Happy Days Family Pancake House 

2126 S Sherman Dr, Indianapolis, IN 46203  

(former location of Edwards’ Drive-in, Sherman Drive and 

Raymond Avenue) 

 

Adults of all ages are invited to our monthly outing 

Come join us for food and fellowship 

Tables will be saved for Calvary Lutheran 

Lunch & Learn         Wednesday, April 20,  11:00 a.m.   
   

Program: Dyslexia – Facts, Myths and Solutions 

Guest Speaker: Lynn Leonard, Director of Programs, Dyslexia Institute of Indiana, a 

non-profit organization serving children, adolescents and adults with specific 

learning disabilities. 

Lunch: Salisbury steak, mashed potatoes, gravy, and peas with carrots.  

Program begins at 11:00am. Lunch (optional) afterward. Suggested lunch 

donation: $5  
 

Every 3rd Wednesday Calvary hosts Lunch & Learn in the south narthex. 

                      To read about recent past Lunch & Learn programs see 

clcs.org/news 
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Youth Ministry 
FLIGHT—High School Youth Group 

The high school youth group meets weekly on Sunday nights from  

5:30-7:00 p.m. Check the church bulletin for weekly updates  

regarding specific weekly events.  
 

LAUNCH (5th-6th grades) 

LAUNCH will meet again on Wednesday, April 13th from  

5:30-7:00 p.m. All youth in grades 5th and 6th are invited to attend!  

 
 

SAIL (7th & 8th grades) 

SAIL will meet again on Wednesday, April 27th from  

5:30-7:00 p.m. All youth in grades 7 and 8 are invited to attend!  
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Ladies’ Bible Study, Saturday, April 2nd 8:30 a.m. 

This month’s study will be from the Lutheran  Women’s Spring 

2022 Quarterly and shared by everyone. Join us in the EPIC  

Library on Saturday, April 2nd at 8:30 a.m. 

Extravagant Sharing 

Many families received needed paper products through the Sharing Place of  

Lutheran Child and Family Services because so many at Calvary care about  

meeting the needs of others. Thanks to all of you who 

so faithfully reach out with the love of Jesus to those 

needing help and support in their daily lives. During 

the month of April let us all share extravagantly by 

purchasing and bringing boxes of breakfast cereal to 

the Extravagant Sharing shelves in the narthex. Bless 

others as God blesses you! 

Women in Mission 

Ladies’ Pinochle Club 

Whether it’s your first time or you’re an old pro, join us for  

Pinochle! We meet the 2nd Monday of each month at  

5:30 p.m. in the Conference Room. Our April date will be 

Monday, April 11th. We hope to see you there! 

 

Questions? Contact Sandra Wilson. 

Blankets for Babies 

We will meet in person on Thursday, April 7th (6:00- 7:30 p.m.) in the north narthex 

(mailbox area) for the first time since our Covid shut down.  It will be fantastic to see 

everyone again!!  Thanks to the ladies who continued creating and delivering the 

lovely baby blankets and quilts to the Life Center.   

 

Let's share how the Lord worked in our lives during this challenging time.   

Questions?  Call or email Susan Daniels. 
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2022 Lent & Holy Week Schedule 
  

MIDWEEK LENT SERVICES 

Wednesday, March 30th, 6:30 p.m. (onsite & online) 

Wednesday, April 6th, 6:30 p.m. (onsite & online) 
  

MAUNDY THURSDAY SERVICE 

Thursday, April 14th, 3:45 p.m. (onsite only) 

Thursday, April 14th, 6:30 p.m. (onsite & online) 

We look forward to welcoming our 1st Year confirmands to their  First Communion 
  

GOOD FRIDAY SERVICE 

Friday, April 15th, 2:15 p.m. with CLS chapel (onsite only) 

Friday, April 15th, 6:30 p.m. (onsite & online) 
  

EASTER WEEKEND SERVICES 

Easter Saturday   

Saturday, April 16th, 6:30 p.m. (onsite only) 
  

Easter Sunday 

Sunday, April 17th, 8:00 a.m. (onsite & online) 

Sunday, April 17th, 10:45 a.m. (onsite only) 
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Worship Anew 

Lutheran Ministries Media, Inc. 

Toll-Free: (888) 286-8002  www.worshipanew.org  
Sunday 10:00 AM - WHMB-TV 40   Sunday 11:30 a.m. - Direct TV Channel 377 

  

    April 2022 

 

April 3, 2022 – The Fifth Sunday in Lent 

Psalm 126; Isaiah 43:16-21; Luke 20:9-20  

“Cornerstone of Salvation” - Sermon Text: Luke 20:17b - Rev. Shayne Jonker 
 

“The stone the builders rejected has become the cornerstone.” The Messiah of Israel, Jesus, 

is a rejected Messiah. One the architects and builders of Israel thought unfit to be the 

cornerstone, but God sizes up the angles differently. This Jesus, born of the Virgin, crucified 

and risen, reigning at the right hand of God, the One who baptizes you and forgives you 

and feeds you is the rejected Rock of Israel and the Cornerstone of your salvation. 

  

April 10, 2022 – Sunday of the Passion  

Psalm 118:19-29; Philippians 2:5-11; John 12:20-43  

“A Troubled Soul” - Sermon Text: John 12:20-43 - Rev. Paul Shoemaker 
 

Jesus faced a horrific death on Calvary’s cross.  In anticipation of this tortuous, world 

changing event, Jesus said, “Now is my soul troubled.” This troubled soul conquers His fear 

and fulfills His purpose, the salvation of all.  

  
April 17, 2022 – Easter Sunday 

Psalm 16; Isaiah 65:17-25; Luke 24:1-12 

“Created New from Empty” - Sermon Text: Isaiah 65:17-25 - Rev. William Mueller 
 

Easter Sunday – what a day to celebrate!  Jesus is risen from the dead!  Jesus lives, no more 

to die!  But Easter is far, far more than just a day to celebrate.  It is a movement and activity 

of God to be lived every day!  We discover more about this in the prophecy of Isaiah.  

Through Jesus Christ and His resurrection we have something new from something empty! 

  
April 24, 2022 – Second Sunday of Easter 

Psalm 148; Revelation 1:4-18; John 20:19-31  

“Jesus Enters Locked Doors” - Sermon Text: John 20:19, 36 - Rev. Dr. Thomas Ahlersmeyer  
 

What are the “locked doors” of your life – a chronic physical ailment, a broken relationship, 

a dead-end job, or whatever else seemingly holds you captive?  The One who burst the 

bonds of death, the One who holds the keys of Death and Hades, the One who came to 

the disciples through locked doors – by His liberating death and 

resurrection, as the firstborn of the dead, He enters and opens our sin-

imposed, self-inflicted prisons, granting to us belief, peace, and a life 

that continues into eternity. 



16  

6111 Shelby Street 

Indianapolis, Indiana 46227 

www.clcs.org 

Phone:  317-783-2000 

C A L V A R Y  L U T H E R A N  
C H U R C H  &  S C H O O L  

 

 

Return Service Requested 

CALVARY LUTHERAN CHURCH & SCHOOL 
    Worship:  Saturdays  6:30 PM                       Sundays    8:00 & 10:45 AM 

   Family Education Hour (Bible Study & Sunday School)  9:25 AM 
  

Senior Pastor: Kurt Ebert     kebert@clcs.org 

Associate Pastor: Joshua Reifsteck    jreifsteck@clcs.org 

Deaconess:  Emily Spelde      espelde@clcs.org 

Youth & Family Pastor:  Sam Troemel    stroemel@clcs.org       

Tamil Indian Ministry:  Pastor Udhay Raji   revudhay@hotmail.com 

Dir. Of Children’s Ministry:       childrensministry@clcs.org 

Principal:  Stephen Rensner     rensner@thecalvaryschool.org 

Dir. Of Connection & Engagement:  Kara Hiatt   connections@clcs.org 

Admissions Counselor:   Jennifer Skojac    admissions@thecalvaryschool.org  

Church Secretary:   Shari Lipps     churchsecretary@clcs.org 

Church Receptionist:   Shari Shaker    churchreceptionist@clcs.org 

School Secretary:   Amy Andre     schoolsecretary@thecalvaryschool.org 

Bookkeeper:    Tereasa Camin     calvarybookkeeper@clcs.org 

Business Manager:  Gary Bugher    businessmanager@clcs.org    

Church Office & Website: (317) 783-2000   www.clcs.org     

School Office & Website:  (317) 783-2305   www.choosecalvary.com 


